West Bay Users Group - Minutes  - 23rd September 2015
Present: Jim, Tony, Lucie, Edny               Apologies: Danny, Lin
1. Minutes – proposed by Tony, seconded by Lucie
2. Lease update – the lease has been signed and the Trust is waiting for a copy of the full version from the solicitor
3. West Workshop 
· License to occupy – the price of £2.50 per square meter is acceptable to the Boat Club and Lucie will find some pro forma licenses that can be edited to suit our needs. 
· Electricity supply – The Trust will take over the electricity contract and a separate meter will be installed at the north end of the workshop. The Trust will then bill the Boat Club for their electricity usage in the workshop and from the outside plugs down the wall (at cost price) and bill the Rowing Club, or whoever uses the north end of the workshop, separately. At the moment there are no non-Boat Club members who want to use electricity. If there was a demand for this then card-operated plugs might have to be installed. Jim will get three quotes for installing the new meter.
· Carrying out the work – Fife Council-approved contractors do not have to carry out the work. It was suggested that the Trust could pay for materials to install the new doors and put up stud walls and Boat Club members would be willing to carry out the work. Planning permission will be required so Lucie will ask Derek to look into this.
4. Waste Management Plan – The skip has been uplifted. Fife Council can provide a domestic-sized landfill wheelie bin and cardboard/paper bin for free and a domestic-sized plastic/metal bin for £269.40 per year. The larger, commercial sized bins can also be provided, for a fee, but it was agreed that it would not be possible to get this size of bin up to the top of the hill for collection. Fife Council will send a lorry supervisor down to survey whether the landfill lorry could alter its route to come down the hill. Lucie will phone the council about the dogwalkers bin to see if it can be emptied more often. Edny will contact commercial operations to find out how their costs compare with Fife Council’s.
5. Appointment of Volunteer Harbour Manager – after some research, the Trust has concluded that paying a volunteer Harbour Manager an honorarium is legally tricky. Out-of-pocket expenses could be paid including for travel, food, mobile phone usage  and safety clothing/workwear. On-going training opportunities would also be provided and the intention is for this to become a paid job. A job description has been drawn up and it was agreed that it was rather onerous for one person with no pay. Jim pointed out that some of the activities on the list could be carried out by Boat Club members –eg  Tommy Watt is working on allocating berthing locations. It was agreed that the Boat Club would look at the list and see if any items could be covered by their volunteers on the understanding that they would be carrying out this work for all harbour users and not just Club members.
6. Event on 3rd October – The celebration event will be on from 2-5pm on Saturday 3rd October. There will be an event tent up outside the north door of the workshop and the north end of the workshop will be used. An urn will need to be plugged in somewhere so the Trust will re-imburse the Boat Club for electricity usage. If there are any Boat Club tables or chairs that could be used that would be appreciated. Everyone is very welcome.
7. Use of the Balfour Beatty carpark – the tree surgeon has been and will put in an estimate for taking down the two trees on the hill that are leaning over and taking off branches that are overhanging the carpark. Chopping up what is felled will be carried out by volunteers.
8. Pontoons – the marine license application is due to be processed within the next couple of weeks.
9. Berth allocation – The Trust has received the spreadsheet of boats that were charged facility fees last year and the hard copies of all the forms for this year. Lucie will work with Tommy to make sure that there is a form for every boat and then invoices will be issued. The Trust is not registered for VAT (whereas Fife Council added VAT to invoices) so everyone will pay less this year. If the 25% Boat Club members’ discount is removed next year then the amount that Boat Club members pay will only increase by 8.6% on what they paid last year.

Eg – 
If your full fee at Fife Council rates is £133.33 then your discounted fee (25% off) would be £100


2014 – you paid £120 to Fife when VAT was added.


2015 – your fee this year will be £100 (same discount, no VAT added)


2016 – your fee next year (with no discount) will be £133.33
The Trust hopes that Boat Club members will continue to contribute their time to the smooth running of the area and would like to continue to recognize that contribution by means of some sort of discount. Whether this would be applied to individual volunteers or in some other way is still to be decided, depending on how arrangements work out this year. 
10. AOB – Jim has drawings of the space needed for disabled parking spaces.
11. Next meeting: Wednesday 7th October at 7pm
